FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

My nearest bus shelter and seat in Carisbrooke Road, Knighton, has been removed by LCC. The reason given for removal was low user numbers. And yet a new shelter was erected for a nearby Wigston bound stop which I think has less users. So, I am submitting a FREEDOM OF INFORMATION REQUEST for user numbers at Knighton bus stops.

Answer:
Only stop data available is for the Carisbrooke Road bus stop which was collected following the removal request and subsequent complaints.

October 2021 – Average of 2.5 users per day

December 2022 – Average of 9.8 users per day

Leicester City Council does not hold information on user numbers more generally in Knighton.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
